
Press Note 17.10.2023 
 

World Food Prize Laureate , Padma Shri Prof. Rattan Lal delivered the 

World Food Day Lecture  
 

Prof. Rattan Lal, the distinguished 2020 World Food Prize Laureate and 

recipient of the Padma Shri Award, delivered the World Food Day Lecture in 
2023 at ICAR-Indian Agricultural Research Institute through an online 

platform on October 17th, 2023, at 3:00 PM. Dr. Anupama Singh, Joint 
Director (Education) and Dean of The Graduate School at ICAR-IARI, New 
Delhi, warmly welcomed the attendees and provided a concise overview of the 

significance of World Food Day. 

 Dr. A. K. Singh, the Director of ICAR-IARI, extended his invitation to Prof. 

Rattan Lal, commending him for pioneering a soil-centric approach that not 
only enhances food production but also preserves vital natural resources while 

mitigating climate change effects. Dr. Singh accentuated Prof. Rattan's 
research, emphasizing how practices such as no-till farming, cover crops, crop 
residues, mulching, and agroforestry contribute to soil restoration and the 

sequestration of atmospheric carbon, thereby countering rising carbon dioxide 

levels in the atmosphere. 

In his address, Prof. Rattan Lal emphasized the pivotal role of 
regenerative agriculture in addressing global challenges like climate change, 

food security, and water quality. His unique approach to assimilating science 
through linking it with spirituality is the foundation of a new kind of 
philosophy that strongly connects with ancient Indian wisdom to respect the 

abiotic and biotic components of the biosphere nurturing our lives. Dr Lal 
strongly recommended the judicious use of inputs to balance the need for 

optimum food production and maintaining the health of the environment. He 
strongly advocated the farmer-centric approach of any new initiative to 
counterbalance the damage to the environment or any innovative approach of 

profitable venture in agriculture, as, according to him, farmers should get the 

maximum benefit out of them, not the middlemen or non-farming profiteers. 

Following the lecture, an interactive question and answer session 
enriched the discussion. Over 300 participants gained valuable insights from 

this enlightening event. The program was a collaborative effort between the 
IARI Alumni Association and IQAC at ICAR-IARI, New Delhi. Dr. Anil Dahuja, 
the Coordinator of IQAC at ICAR-IARI, New Delhi, coordinated the program and 

expressed gratitude on behalf of the organizing team. 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


